
 

 

COUNCIL IS NOW HIRING. PARKS & GARDENS ATTENDANT 
FULL TIME POSITION IN GUNDAGAI & PROJECT MANAGER 

FULL TIME POSITION IN COOTAMUNDRA & CASUAL 
ACCOUNTING OFFICER IN COOTAMUNDRA: For more 
information on these positions and position descriptions please 
visit POSITIONS VACANT | Cootamundra Gundagai Regional 
Council (nsw.gov.au). Or call 1300 459 689.  

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL: The ordinary meeting will 
be held on Tuesday 23 May 2023 at the Gundagai Council 
Chambers, Sheridan Street Gundagai. Starting at and 
livestreamed from 6pm. Please refer to Council’s website for 
meeting agenda. Members of the public may address Council 
on matters related to associated agenda item only, as part of 
the Public Forum. 

OLYMPIC HIGHWAY ROAD WORKS: Council wishes to advise of 
Shoulder Widening and Culvert Replacement works 
commencing Mid-May on Olympic Highway just south of 
Cootamundra, finishing just north of Wallendbeen. These 
works will continue to the end of 2023. Motorists are asked to 
remain vigilant to workers along the roadside where short 
delays are expected. Traffic will be under full traffic 
management in work areas. Please contact Council on 1300 459 
689 for more information. 

COMMUNITY DONATIONS: Over the past few financial years 

Council has determined its community donations each year in 

June. As such, council allocates it entire annual donations 

budget, and is unable to provide further support during the 

year. Therefore, please be mindful that any requests for 

donations, financial support or sponsorships for 2023/24 

financial year must be made by 5pm 2 June 2023. For more 

information and to obtain an application visit 
https://www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/community-donation-

applications/  

WOODBURNING: Please consider the weather conditions, and 
possible impacts on your neighbours when lighting wood 
burners or conducting back yard burns. 
 

COOTAMUNDRA LIBRARY SNIPPETS: For the week of May 15, 
2023. Free Women's Wellness Workshop: Fri May 26, 10-3pm: 
meditation, self-care techniques & aromatherapy. Bookings 
essential: ph. 6940 2200.Free Tech Help in Wallendbeen: get 
help with your mobile phone problems. Wallendbeen Hall, 
Tuesday May 23, 9am-1pm. No appointment required. Tech 
Savvy Seniors: free phone & iPad training throughout June. To 
book, ph. 6940 2200. Baby Bounce: Term 3 dates: Friday May 
26, June 8 & 22, 10am. Free program for children aged 0-2 
years. Weekly Social Groups: Mahjong: Mondays 2pm. Card 
Games: Tuesdays 2pm. Chess: Tuesdays 10am. 

ROAD WORKS TO COMMENCE – FRENCH STREET 
COOTAMUNDRA: Council will commence rehabilitation works 
at French St Cootamundra, from Monday 22 May 2023. The 
work will require at times, full road closures. Residents will be 
notified. The rehabilitation work is funded by the Fixing Local 
Roads Program and is expected to be completed in July 
(weather permitting). This work will alleviate drainage issues 
that have caused extensive damage to French Street over the 
years. Motorists are asked to avoid using the street if possible, 
during the works and always obey traffic signals in place. 

REDUCED SPEED LIMIT TEMORA STREET & BOUNDARY ROAD 
COOTAMUNDRA: Transport for NSW will reduce the speed 
limit on Temora Street and Boundary Road to 80 km/h and 
extend the existing 50 km/h transition. The new speed zone will 
come into effect on Wednesday 3 May, weather permitting. 
Motorists are reminded to drive to the sign posted speed limit 
at all times. 

MLHD COMMUNITY SURVEY: Invitation to residents of 
Cootamundra and surrounding areas to have your say in the 
future planning of health services for their community. 
A community survey is now available. You can scan the code 
pictured right or grab a paper copy   
available the Cootamundra Health Service (Hospital) reception, 
HealthOne, Council Offices and Library.  
Survey closes 14 May 2023 
 

COOTA BEACH VOLLEYBALL CARNIVAL: Council is now calling 
for interested organisations to submit an Expression of Interest 
(EOI) for the coordination of the annual Coota Beach Volleyball 
Carnival. The Cootamundra Beach Volleyball Carnival is an 
annual event run in February and is located in Murray Street 
between Bourke & Wallendoon Streets. The Carnival attracts 
huge crowds of spectators and players to the community each 
year and is an event that boosts tourism and adds to the 
economic development of the town. The EOI should outline the 
organisations experience at co-ordinating and hosting an event 
of this size. The successful EOI will enter into a Memorandum 
of Understanding with Council for a 3-year term, with a further 
3-year option to extend the MoU. All EOI submissions must be 
made by 7 June 2023 and can be delivered to the administration 
centres at Cootamundra or Gundagai, posted to The General 
Manager, Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council, PO Box 
420 Cootamundra NSW 2590, or emailed 
to mail@cgrc.nsw.gov.au. (Mark Coota Beach EOI in subject 
line). For more information contact Linda Wiles - 1300 459 689 

NATIONAL ROAD SAFETY WEEK: 14 to 21 May It’s everyone’s 
right to get home safe.  

 
FLOODSTUDY SUBMISSIONS EXTENDED TO 16 MAY 2023 - DOCUMENTS ON PUBLIC EXHIBITION | Cootamundra 
Gundagai Regional Council (nsw.gov.au) 
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